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Farida Nekzad, journalist from Afghanistan –
Latest guest with the Hamburg Foundation for Politically Persecuted People
June 15, 2014

Hamburg/ Afghanistan

On the evening of Sunday, June 15, 2014, the Hamburg Foundation for Politically Persecuted People will be welcoming Farida Nekzad as a new guest. The journalist from Afghanistan will be living in Hamburg for one year to recover from the threats imposed on her by radical Islamic groups and to regain her strength in order to continue her valuable work upon returning to her home country. 
Due to her critical coverage of national politics and local customs in Afghanistan, Farida Nekzad has been a permanent target of extremist groups. She continually received threatening calls and emails and only narrowly escaped a bomb attack on her life while on her way home. 

Farida Nekzad’s fate came to the attention of the Hamburg Foundation for Politically Persecuted People through “Reporters Without Borders“ in Berlin. We are especially grateful to the non-profit organizations “Journalists Help Journalists” and the Foundation of the Hamburg Press as well as the donators on betterplace. Thanks to their support, it was possible to award Farida Nekzad with this one-year fellowship. 

Up until 2009, Farida Nekzad first worked as a journalist and later as the chief editor of the independent Afghan news agency “Pajhwok News”. She also dedicated her time to sponsoring and training young female journalists. 

Too many warnings and death threats prompted her to leave the agency. Together with her husband, she founded a new news agency called “Wakht” (“Time”) in December 2009 and acted as its director until February 2012. "Wakht" employs 24 journalists who investigate cases in all of the 34 Afghan provinces. Since 2012, she has also been heading the organization „South Asia Women in Media“. 

As a guest in the protective care of the Foundation, Farida Nekzad intends to get into contact with German and international colleagues, while reporting about her work as well as the conditions in and future prospects of her home country. 

Owing to the pending withdrawal of the ISAF troops and the transfer of responsibility to Afghan security forces, Farida Nekzad fears the resurgence of the militant Taliban. She considers the lack of safeguards for the security of women one of the greatest risks: During the 1990s, the Taliban had – above all else – drastically curtailed the rights of women.
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